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Board Agenda Memo 

 
 
MEETING DATE: June 27, 2023 
 
TO: Board of Supervisors 
 
FROM:       Brian Foss, Planning Director 
 
SUBJECT: Resolution approving Amendment No. 1 to the contract with 

Truckee Trails Foundation for the preparation of environmental 
review documents for the Pines to Mines Trail project by 
extending the contract through June 30, 2024 (4/5 Affirmative 
Vote Required) 

 
 
RECOMMENDATION: Staff recommends that the Board of Supervisors adopt the 
Resolution. 
 
FUNDING: These funds are budgeted in the FY 2022/23 Economic Development budget 
and will be rolled to FY2023/24. There is no additional impact on the General fund. 
 
BACKGROUND: During the Summer of 2015, former District V Supervisor, Richard 
Anderson spearheaded an east-west county trails connection initiative leading to a series 
of stakeholder meetings. It was clear during those meetings that there was a passion 
among the groups to create a monumental trail across Nevada County. 
 
On August 10, 2021, the Board of Supervisors approved the Request for Proposals (RFP) 
process for the “Pines to Mines Environmental Assessment” via Resolution 21-363. 
 
On November 16, 2021, the Board of Supervisors approved the contract between the 
County of Nevada and Truckee Trails Foundation to administer the “Pines to Mines 
Environmental Assessment” in the amount of $100,000 through June 30, 2023, via 
Resolution 21-507.  
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Additional time is needed to complete the environmental studies and finalize the 
environmental documents. The proposed amendment would extend the contract for one 
fiscal year, effective July 1, 2023, through June 30, 2024.   
 
 
Initiated and Approved by: Brian Foss, Planning Director  


